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Notes of the meeting held on Zoom 

3rd March 2023
Present: 10
Coproduction developments in Tower Hamlets

Jon Williams, Engagement and Community Communications Manager (Tower Hamlets) NHS North East London 

Jon described the new work that is happening in the ICB (Integrated Care Board) around coproduction of services with residents (see attached slides). 
There is a strong commitment to developing a much closer relationship with people and organisations across North East London, to develop services and also to promote prevention. Jon is the Engagement and Community Manager for Tower Hamlets; there is one person in Jon’s role in each borough. Jon works closely with the THT (Tower Hamlets Together) Partnership; there is a hope that the public will have a better understanding about what the THT Partnership is doing.

There are good examples of coproduction in the voluntary and community sector but there is not a consistent approach. They are trying to shift the way of doing coproduction to one that should be operated by all partners, all the time and at the beginning and all the way through, not just an afterthought.
Jon described some events being planned to bring together people who have skills around coproduction to think about what blocks it happening and how can it be more effective. These three events had been advertised to VSCYF members.
Discussion points raised by members present included the need to consider:

· Smoother transition for transfer to adult services; the board is considering deep dives into issues and this would be a good topic for a deep dive. Jon will go to THT and ask who is leading on it, but also we in the VCS can share what we are doing too.

· Younger children’s voices-Jon mentioned that there will be a focus on maternity and babies in the ICB

Jon made some final points after the discussion

· They want to hear from VCS on how things are actually working

· The Children and Families Executive is keen to hear lived experience and voice of children and young people - are there any young people or organisations that work with young people that would like to talk about transitions?

Information exchange and current developments:
Alex highlighted current developments in Tower Hamlets:
· LBTH’s budget has been set; more money is going in to provision of youth services (an extra £8.5 million) and increased amount in the pot for grants (now £4.5 million), there is also hope for a specialist 6th form and a commitment to supporting community languages. The budget is linked to the Tower Hamlets Strategic Plan; this has a commitment to delivering in house. 
· There is indication that the new grants programme will be organised so that as many organisations as possible can benefit.
· The proposals for youth services to be delivered by LBTH include a safe space (a youth centre) in every ward and increased targeted support for young people.
· The new Family Hub model is in development, with a pilot taking place in the South West locality of the borough. There is some work happening on common behaviours and what we can expect from every organisation. The DfE funding coming in is mainly for the first 1001 days of a child’s life, the focus has been named the Best Start for Life, however the needs of adolescents and how Family Hubs can respond and how we support their need for Early Help are being considered too.
· The recent Stronger Together work has had a focus on coproduction and commissioning, including how we have consistent approaches to commissioning. The Stronger Together group has also doing some work to consider how to get more funding into the borough. As a result of this Alex will be searching for larger bits of funding (30K+) and holding online information sessions with good notice for funding deadlines.
· The suggestions about what organisations need for working in partnership have been collated from the last VSCYF meeting; we are considering how to bring colleagues together around certain themes, including those working with young people and those working with the early years.
Discussions identified how uncertain everything is as the moment but also some opportunities:

· Funding from outside LBTH is possible.
· Supporting new councillors to know what the VCS provide, it was suggested we ask Councillor Maium Talukdar (Deputy Mayor and Cabinet Member for Education, Youth and Lifelong Learning) to a VSCYF meeting.
· Possibilities to build relationships with new senior officers/directors 

· Opportunities to build relationships with each other but also ensuring information is shared where possible. How do we advertise our work? 
Interesting funding opportunity

Randal Charitable Foundation 



Up to £3000 and large grants

https://www.randalfoundation.org.uk/our-work
In the United Kingdom the Randal Charitable Foundation supports vulnerable people and their families who are often escaping life or death situations, to make improved lives for themselves. Their funding also helps improve 'quality of life', such as providing education opportunities; to assisting those who are socially disadvantaged or living in poverty. They also aid families where addiction or poor mental health is blighting their lives:

· They are committed to working with charities in the UK to help the most vulnerable people recover and then prosper, following severe mental illness. This includes supporting young people, families and those who find themselves disadvantaged through no fault of their own, such as victims of domestic violence and human trafficking. Another key area is helping the most in need in order to prevent suicides, which claim thousands of lives each year in the UK alone. 
· The Foundation funds causes that provide educational support services to youngsters from the most deprived backgrounds. 

· The Foundation also supports victims of illegal activity, those living with a disability, parentless children and those living in extreme poverty. 

· The Foundation is committed to supporting organisations, which are working to tackle the root causes of addiction, as well as helping addicts to recover, and their families to rebuild their lives. 
· The Foundation has a particular focus on ending the poverty of opportunity in the UK. 
· Grants have been provided to support causes which help young people recognise their worth and full potential, so they are equipped to build the skills and vision for their future success and employment.

Access Without Limits Grants for Community Organisations England (DoE funding)

https://www.dofe.org/access-without-limits/community/
This is helpful for organisations interested in delivering the Duke of Edinburgh programme with young people, providing funding to support organisations to have capacity to run the D of E programme.

London Marathon Foundation - Active Spaces Fund (deadline 10th March)

https://www.lmct.org.uk/what-we-fund/active-spaces-fund/index.html
London Marathon Foundation will also fund staffing costs

Mayor of London - Building Strong Communities Fund (deadline 13th March)

https://www.london.gov.uk/programmes-strategies/communities-and-social-justice/building-strong-communities-fund?ac-161638=161629 
The next meeting will be in June, Matthew Eady, Director of Commissioning and Culture will be attending.[image: image2.png]
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